
THE CORPORATION OF THE 

CITY OF WHITE ROCK 

CORPORATE REPORT 

DATE: July 22, 2019 

TO: Mayor and Council 

FROM: Rosaline Choy, P.Eng., MBA 

Acting Director, Engineering and Municipal Operations 

SUBJECT: Marine Drive "Hump" Vegetation Management Plan 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

THAT Council 

1. Receive for information the corporate report dated July 22, 2019 from the Acting
Director of Engineering and Municipal Operations titled "Marine Drive "Hump"
Vegetation Management Plan"; and

2. Endorse the Marine Drive "Hump" Vegetation Management Plan as outlined in this
corporate report.

INTRODUCTION 

At the regular Council meeting on July 8, 2019, Council directed staff to prepare a maintenance 
plan for the vegetation on the Marine Drive "Hump" that preserves views, slope stability, and 
greenery. The maintenance plan shall include cost estimates, schedule, and BNSF requirements 
for working within BNSF's property. 

PAST PRACTICE 

Past practice for Marine Drive "Hump" maintenance includes mowing the top of the Hump from 
the Marine Drive. The work was conducted from City property without staff or contractors 
venturing onto BNSF property. The frequency of the mowing was once per year. This year 
(2019) is the first year that clearance mowing has not been completed. 

ANALYSIS 

Staff reviewed the existing conditions and past practices. The view corridors enjoyed by 
residents and visitors are now blocked by Himalayan Blackberries and tree re-growth from the 
stumps (sucker growth). In previous years, the mid-summer mowing program maintained the 
view corridors. 

A summary of the maintenance considerations are as follows: 

• The brambles and suckers of the tree stumps along Marine Drive will continue to grow
and obstruct views if not pruned.

• There will be a desire to cut back the vegetation if the brambles and suckers are allowed
to grow to incredible heights and obstruct views.

REGULAR AGENDA 
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